Morningside Elementary School

SBDM Minutes

May 13, 2013
Meeting was called to order at 3:41 p.m. 


.

Members present were Joe Nepi, Karla Buckingham, Carole Brown, Tabitha Kerr, Mary Ann Ball, and Misti Craig.  Guest present was Jessica Cecil.
Council reviewed current agenda and minutes from April 2013.  Karla Buckingham made a motion to approve the agenda and minutes; motion was seconded by Tabitha Kerr.  All were in consensus.

Joe Nepi shared his Principal’s report with council members including the following:

--Current enrollment is 485.  
--The MES Field Day will be held on May 22nd.  Mr. Knight has been working on the schedule.  The time allotted for the lunch this year will be reduced and Mr. Knight will be adding an extra event.  The students are looking forward to this fun event.  
--KPREP testing began on Wednesday, May 8th.  The last day for testing is tomorrow.  The Kentucky Department of Education came on Friday to audit our testing procedures.  Everything went well with the audit.  We appreciate the time and work that Mr. Breunig puts forth to make everything run so well with testing.
--Panther Rewards Day for the last nine weeks will be held this Friday.  We will have Morningside Mania on the front lawn.  Students will participate in games and fun activities outside and also will have treats.  
Joe Nepi presented to Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and General Fund for their review.

Joe Nepi provided Committee Minutes from the Curriculum Committee and the Parent Involvement Committee to the Council for their review.
Joe Nepi provided the Professional Development Plan for 2013-2014 to the Council for their review.  This plan was submitted to the staff at the last faculty meeting.  This final plan will be submitted to Kelli Bush by the end of this week.
Joe Nepi provided to Council the draft of Policy 21.02 regarding Retention of Students.  Council discussed policy draft and made suggestions for change to this policy.  Mr. Nepi will make changes to the policy and present Council with a final draft at the next scheduled meeting.
Guest, Jessica Cecil, exited the meeting before the following items on the agenda were discussed:  Teacher hires for 2013-2014 and the TELL Survey.  

Joe Nepi advised Council that he and the interview committee have completed the interviews for the available 4th & 5th grade positions for 2013-2014.  Mr. Nepi stated that a total of six applicants were interviewed.  He provided Council with information and resumes for the final two candidates.  Discussion took place regarding these new hires.  Mr. Nepi recommended to Council to hire Laura Beth Hayes to fill the 4th grade vacancy and for Courtney Line to fill the 5th grade position.  We look forward to having Laura Beth and Courtney join our staff.  
Joe Nepi discussed the TELL Survey with the Council.  This is a survey that was developed by the Kentucky Commissioner of Education and stands for Teaching, Empowering, Leading, and Learning.  The results will be embargoed for the public and staff until June 5th.  Mr. Nepi reviewed the results for Morningside.  Further discussion will take place at the next scheduled meeting.  

Closing Business:
Other Business:  None at this time.
Council discussed June agenda items.  The next regular meeting will be on Monday, June 3rd, 2013, at 10:00 a.m.
Tabitha Kerr made a motion to adjourn; Mary Ann Ball seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 6:08 p.m.
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